MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD October 17, 2010
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181-5318
NOTE: Mailing Address- General Service Office, Grand Central Station Box 459, New York, NY. 10163
NOTE: Mailing Address- N.I.A. Treasurer, Northern Illinois Area, Ltd., P.O. Box 3926, St. Charles, IL  60174-9084

NOTE:  NIA web site: www.aa-nia.org 
NEW: District 41 Website:  dist41.aa-nia.org   

PRESENT AT MEETING
: Bob M., Mike O., Linda B., Michael D., John P., Diane R.,  Betsy K., Steve T., Karol S., Kimberly R., Jamie C., Walt K..
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12 Tradition and 12TH Concept.

Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  
In the absence of a DCM, Bob M. chaired meeting
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s-  

Visitors?  - Kim R.
Anniversaries?-
OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary:  Minutes submitted on line and hard copies were available. Approved with noted change.
DCM:   Position open. 
 have copies of self supporting cards to bring to your groups stating the importance of the 7th ou one.th thwe MAy oblem and wiGSR REPORTS:  60th General Service Conference “AA Principles – the Pathway to Unity” final report distributed to GSRs in attendance.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
TREASURER:  Steve T. reports beginning balance of $1432. 17, contributions of $397, expenses of $59, closing balance of $1770.17. Brief discussion regarding the fact money is available for committees and what would constitute a prudent reserve. Prudent reserve question will be discussion toward the end of the year. Linda B and Jeane brought up discussion of updating of meeting directories and suggested re-evaluating how often directories are printed.  Carol M. initiated discussion of cost of Big Books, both large and small and also the cost of Spanish edition. Linda B. discussed the potential need for Braille Big Books and Carol suggested Large Print Big Books should be available for Special Needs. Obtaining these specific editions was approved.
ANSWERING SERVICE: Walt reported in place of Art C. (excused absence). The Answering Service is in the black financially and has an upcoming one year anniversary. Jamie C. has been working to update and fill openings for the open slots and was complimented for her efforts. In response to a request from Kim R., Jamie will email the schedule and highlight open slots to bring attention to needed volunteers.  Beginning balance of AA was $1590.44, closing balance was $1,597.80.  Some $465 was received from groups as contributions.  Total expenses (rent, supplies, misc) were $457.
CORRECTIONS:  Walt reported that Fred had hip surgery and was looking for a ride to the District Service Workshop in the following week. No other report.
LCM:   Michael D. reported he is stepping down as alternate due to scheduling conflicts. He will work to find alternate.

Eileen not in attendance …excused absence.
TREATMENT:  John and Walt suggested attorneys at law and other professionals might be possible targets for distribution of directories since they have contact with suffering alcoholics. Walt K. is still working on the “Bridging the Gap” project which gets treatment center patients connected immediately to meetings following their discharge. It also provides a “temporary contact” not necessarily a “temporary sponsor” to bring people to meetings after their treatment program. Walt suggests that DUI schools may be a target for literature attracting people to various meetings.  Discussion was held regarding how HIPPO laws (patient privacy) sometimes prevent us from connecting with recovery patients. Bob M. questioned whether D41 should develop a Bridging the Gap committee, but it was decided that our Treatment and Corrections committees filled the purpose already.  Walt stated he had contact names and information regarding the work being done by other districts. A motion was made and approved the Bridging the Gap project would be discussed again at our next meeting.
WORKSHOP:  Diane R. corrected the miscommunication she was planning on resigning the committee. Discussion ensured regarding having workshops on different days, in particular immediately after the Sunday morning breakfast in an effort to attract more attendees.  Bob M. suggested that the workshop schedule (space) is generally filled in Dec. and Jan. and he also stated that workshops do not necessarily have to be held at the Anona Club. Regarding this, it was mentioned that the Elmhurst Hospital at Main and Maple has conference room available for workshops. Diane suggested that the topic for the next workshop, date to be decided, could be “Principles before Personalities.”
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Vince F., excused absence
SPECIAL NEEDS:  Linda B. discussed the Braille Big Book subject and the need for Large Print Big Books which she will obtain and keep until needed.  Also reported there are now 31 people who have volunteered for the “ride” project but more volunteers are needed.
ARCHIVES:  No report.
LITERATURE:  Bob M. requests that any information in AA literature members feel need to be discussed should be relayed to him so that the process to update literature can begin. 
GRAPEVINE:  Betsy K. reported the district workshop for Grapevine will be in November at Dist. 70. Working on program to donate Grapevine’s to correctional facilities with the added note the Grapevines must be the newer version without staples as they are not allowed inside the facility.
NEWSLETTER:  

CPC:  No report.
OLD BUSINESS: Need new DCM. No volunteers. 
NEW BUSINESS: None
If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

Minutes submitted by Mike O.

The next meeting will be held Sunday, November 21 …. 1:00 P.M.  

